
TOWN OF LYME 
BUILDING COMMITTEE 

FEBRUARY 10, 2015 
 

Present: Michael Woodard, Steve Campbell, Don Elder, Dina Cutting & Patty Jenks (BOS rep) 
 

1. Meeting assembled at 8:00 am. 
2. The minutes from December 9, 2014 were approved as submitted. 
3. A quick review of pending projects and town buildings: 

-The generator for the Highway Garage will be a spring project. It’s been approved by the 
Select Board for funding, however Dina indicated there may be another source of grant 
funding available that she’s investigating. 
-Don reported that things are OK at the Academy Building. Will need to look at painting 
the exterior as there are places that have begun to peel. The addition appears to have the 
measles where nails have left rust marks which need painting. The snow removal and 
sanding by the town is working out well. Don keeps his eye on things and if the drive & 
parking area need sanding he’ll let Fred know. 
-Dina reported things at the rental house are OK. 
-Steve reported that Olsen’s Building has repaired the fascia on the north and south side 
of the Library. Steve will make sure the rear exit is cleared of snow. 

4. Don is concerned that there are many empty flag pole around town. There’s no flag at the 
Fire Station and he’d like that dealt with. Dina will ask Chief O’Keefe to order a flag for 
that location if there isn’t already one in-house. It’s hoped that Tony Pippin might help 
with hanging the higher flags using his bucket truck. 

5. Patty reported the interior and exterior of the Fire Station have been painted. Don would 
like the exterior light at the Fire Station replaced/repaired. He thinks using the lights as 
they are now is probably causing an unnecessary increase in utility costs. It was his 
understanding the Energy Committee had instructed a change in lighting. 

6. Steve asked about the Common flag pole light, which appears very dim. He volunteered 
to help with replacing the bulb. 

7. Michael asked to have a revised list of projects created so they can be prioritized and a 
plan made for the 2015 season. 

8. Committee members have the following terms: O’Hara expires 2017, Elder expires 2017, 
Campbell expires 2017, Woodard expires 2015 
 
The next meeting will be April 14, 2015 
 
This meeting was adjourned at 8:30 am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Patty Jenks 

 

 


